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Dear Parents / Carers 
 
As you are aware, we have been busy working to repair the damage to the Academy caused by 
the sprinkler system on Sunday and conducting regular health and safety assessments so that 
we can welcome our students and staff back as soon as possible. Staff have also been delivering 
lessons remotely to ensure minimal disruption to students’ education.  
 
We thank you very much for your understanding and support throughout this situation. We are 
happy to say that we are able to start welcoming students back from tomorrow.  
 
Students will be able to return on the following days for their respective year groups:   
 

• Years 8 and 10: tomorrow (Thursday 17 June) 

• Years 7 and 9: Friday 18 June 

• Year 12: Monday 21 June 

In order to do this as quickly and safely as possible, we have to implement changes to some of 
the spaces until renovation work in the central portion of the building is complete. These include:  
 

• The relocation of our reception office to the sports centre. All visitors must report to the 

sports centre, however we would like to remind you that we are following Covid guidance 

and as such we are not accepting deliveries at this time. 

• The relocation of the sixth form study area to the staff room. 

• The relocation of some lessons (students will be advised during registration of any 

changes).  There will be some extra movement between lessons due to the renovation 

work, so we would like to remind students to do this sensibly by walking on the left and 

wearing a face mask in the corridors and stairwells. 

I would like to thank you again for your continued support and kind messages as we try to 
navigate what has been an extremely challenging year for us all.  Notwithstanding these 
difficulties, I am proud to say that whilst at school, your children are progressing well and have 
been conducting themselves with the utmost dignity and exemplary conduct. We very much look 
forward to welcoming them back over the next few days. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 
Gary Carlile 
Principal 

http://www.stangroundacademy.org/

